MONTEREY COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

MEETING: January 11, 2011

SUBJECT: Accept a written report from Dr. Hugh Stallworth, Director of Public Health/Health Officer regarding Smart Meters (Referral # 2010.20).

DEPARTMENT: Health Department – Public Health

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the Board of Supervisors:

Accept a written report from Dr. Hugh Stallworth, Director of Public Health/Health Officer regarding Smart Meters (Referral # 2010.20).

SUMMARY/DISCUSSION:

On August 24, 2010 the Board of Supervisors submitted to the Health Department Referral #2010.20, to consider a moratorium on installation of Smart Meters by Pacific Gas & Electric in Monterey County pending resolution of consumer concerns.

Attached is a written report that was provided to the County Administrative Officer and the Health & Human Services Committee regarding health concerns expressed by Monterey County residents, centered around the issue of radio frequencies (RF) produced by these devices is attached. (Attachment A)

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT:

County Counsel, Environmental Health

FINANCING:

There is no impact on the General Fund associated with this presentation.

Prepared by:

Approved by:

Susle McKee
Administrative Secretary

Date

Approved by:

Pay Bullick
Director of Health

Attachment: Report on Smart Meters (Referral # 2010.20)